2021 Chairman’s Report for the Annual Parish Meeting

This year, due to the Covid restrictions, has seen most of the Parish Council meetings held on Zoom over the internet.  Our County and District Councillors have continued to stay in touch with us at these meetings along with the Waterloo representative.  There are still conflicting reports of when we may get back to face to face meetings.  Not all of our councillors are able to attend on Zoom but they are continually consulted and brought up to date with what is happening and are all able to give their input when needs be.

Business has continued pretty much as usual with ongoing village issues being solved as best as they can be.  With council workers working from home and unable to meet outside in the early days progress has been slow at times.

Thanks are sent to the Romanian Church who have been cutting St Mary’s church graveyard.  

This year was particularly bad with flooding, even though a lot of the local ditches and drains had been cleared.

Unfortunately, the 2020 Remembrance Day service had to be cancelled due to Covid but the parish council would like to thank the Rev David Smith who had kindly agreed to officiate.  The wreath was still laid in private.

The battle to control the litter and anti social behaviour on Church Road continues.  The Highways department have agreed to put better signage in place to highlight the restrictions on this road.  Thanks again to Trevor who continues his war against litter.

This year the parish council have been awarded CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) money with a promise of more to come.  The council are still open to ideas on how to spend the money.  We are currently pursuing the idea of illuminating signs near The Boundaries on Geldeston Road alerting motorists to the proximity of the school.

Marsh Lane footpath has at last been decided and affected parties have now received letters.  Final decision should be announced shortly.

Thank you to the rest of the councillors and the parish clerk for there help and support this year especially.

Cllr Rae Massingham

Chairman

